Governor Tom Wolf

508 Main Capitol Building

Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Wolf,

I ask that you do everything in your power to stop the killing of Black people and violations of the human rights of Black Lives Matter protesters, as well as those of journalists, legal observers and medics, by federal, state and local law enforcement. Amnesty International USA’s new report, “The World is Watching: Mass Violations by U.S. Police of Black Lives Matter Protesters' Rights,” viewable at  https://www.amnestyusa.org/report, documents these violations, including several in Philadelphia and Pittsburgh. It also includes a set of recommendations that federal, state and local authorities should commit to, including:

- Ensure the human rights to peaceful assembly and freedom of expression.

- Revise policies and practices for the policing of protests, such that they are in full compliance with the UN Code of Conduct for Law Enforcement Officials and the UN Basic Principles on the Use of Force and Firearms by Law Enforcement Officials.

- Investigate allegations of human rights violations by police officials during public assemblies.

- Address systemic racism and systemic misuse of force in the criminal justice system.

- Limit the use of lethal force by law enforcement officials to the last resort to protect against an imminent threat of death or serious injury.

I urge you to refer to the full report for more details. I call on you to leverage your power to address these issues without further delay.

Sincerely,

